Draft Contribution of the LIX COSAC
Amendments by the delegations of the Czech Senate and Czech Chamber of Deputies
I.
2.3. More specifically, COSAC reiterates its invitation to the European Commission to consider excluding certain periods from the 8-week deadline provided by the treaties for a subsidiarity check, in the same manner as the current arrangement regarding the month of August. Such a period could be the mid-December to New Year break, as suggested by the 24th and 29th Bi-annual Reports Contribution of LIV and LV COSAC, as well as other recess periods that might be further discussed. In addition, possible modalities for an extension of the 8 weeks deadline should be further explored with a view to extending the deadline to 12 weeks.
Explanation: We would prefer referring to actual statements of the COSAC rather than to the Bi-annual Reports.
II.
2.5. COSAC invites the European Commission to improve the quality of its responses to national Parliaments’ contributions, by providing clear and timely answers to their objections. COSAC further invites the European Commission to set an internal deadline of 8 weeks for responding to national Parliaments’ reasoned opinions, starting with the end of the deadline for submission of national Parliaments’ reasoned opinions regarding a given legislative proposal. Periods referred to in Article 2.3 of this Contribution should be excluded from this deadline. COSAC also invites the co-legislators to take better notice of the opinions expressed by the national Parliaments, given that they contribute actively to the good functioning of the Union, as stated by Art. 12 of the Treaty on the European Union. 
Explanation: This amendment is based on the paper on subsidiarity prepared by the COSAC delegation of the Czech Senate (recommendation 2 at p. 2 – see https://ec.europa.eu/commission/sites/beta-political/files/subsidiarity_paper-cosac-recommendations_en.pdf). This paper was supported by COSAC delegates representing 20 other national parliaments or parliamentary chambers and sent to the Chair of the Task Force on Subsidiarity, Proportionality and “Doing Less More Efficiently”. Therefore we hope that this amendment might gain the support of the COSAC plenary. Text of the letter to the Chair of the Task Force, First Vice-President Timmermans and list of those who supported the paper is available here: http://www.ipex.eu/IPEXL-WEB/dossier/files/download/082dbcc561bad02a0161bcbdc868016c.do 
III.
2.6. COSAC calls on the European Commission to provide better impact assessments within the explanatory memoranda of its legislative proposals in order to justify them properly. COSAC emphasizes that the explanatory memoranda of legislative proposals dealing with issues that have previously elicited the adoption of a significant number of reasoned opinions by the national Parliaments should demonstrate how the known subsidiarity concerns have been accommodated or how the situation has changed. COSAC also invites the Commission, in addition to its analysis on principle of subsidiarity, to better elaborate its choice of legal base and its view on the principle of proportionality.

Explanation: This amendment is also based on the paper on subsidiarity prepared by the COSAC delegation of the Czech Senate (in this case recommendation 3). See the explanation of the previous amendment.
